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Vail Recreation District January 10, 2006 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

January 10, 2006
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on January 10, 2006, at 5:00 p.m., at Dobson Arena, Conference Room, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Peter Cook, Julie Hansen, Michelle Hall, Scott Proper
STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke

TOV MEMBERS 
 
Pam Brandmeyer, Jamie Wilson
PRESENT



OTHERS PRESENT
Eric Weaver, Ken Marchetti
CALL TO ORDER
Director Licciardi called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

APPROVAL OF 12/13/05
MEETING MINUTES
Director Hansen moved to approve the December 13th, 2005 Board meeting minutes. Director Hall seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA

None
ELECTION RESOLUTION

Mr. Weaver presented the election resolution to the Board which calls for the election of three Board members, all of which are for 4 year terms.

Director Cook asked if the District was going to include an election question that will ask the voters for a mill levy tax increase. Mr. Weaver stated that the election resolution does not call for a mill levy question. Mr. Ortiz explained that the District is not certain at this point what is needed and that there is not enough time to prepare before the May 2006 election. He stated that he is diligently working with the Town of Vail on putting together a master plan. The plan will center around a study to determine what the community of Vail feels are its most important recreational needs. This information will then be used to begin moving forward with the Town to restore the aged facilities of the District. The plan is anticipated to take 9 months, but will be well worth the wait. Mr. Ortiz stated that the District needs the Town’s support if we are to ask for a mill levy increase and doesn’t feel that we will get that support until the study is completed.  Waiting until the plan is completed will allow the VRD to provide constituents with the recreational opportunities that they are asking for and will allow the VRD to gain credibility from the voters.

Director Cook expressed his concern for the state of the golf course clubhouse but agreed that we do need a plan to present to the voters.
Director Hansen agrees that the Districts facilities are in need repair and renovations and is worried that the master plan may take too long.  She encouraged everyone to set this as a high priority and work hard to get the results we are hoping for. She added that in the meantime, the VRD needs to continue working with the Town to try and use a portion of the RETT funds to make some of the smaller improvements that are needed immediately.

Ms Pam Brandmeyer stated that with the shift in the Town Council, the VRD now has a renewed opportunity to approach the Town and deal with the issues at hand. She added that she feels that the Town will agree to partner and share the costs of the master plan.  She also reminded the Board of the large amount of RETT dollars being held by the Town and there is may be many opportunities to use the monies on the VRD managed facilities. 

Director Hall agreed with Ms. Brandmeyer in that we don’t have a sturdy foundation to take to the voters and that we need to gather more information before going to the voters. 

Director Licciardi believes that we do have an opportunity to go to the voters for a mill levy increase in the upcoming May 2006 election and that with the Clubhouse and other facilities being so run down that the community will be in support of the increase. 

Director Proper expressed concern that at this time we do not know the amount of increase that would be necessary to make all of the necessary improvements and that this is information that the voters need to know.


Mr. Marchetti believes that the plan will give us a comprehensive list of the items the community wants and then we can explain what we feel is the best way of achieving the community’s needs.  With all of the redevelopment happening in Vail and the high amounts of RETT dollars being collected, there is the possibility that a mill levy increase may not be required. He also emphasized that the assets are still owned by the Town and we will need their support in making improvements, no matter how they are funded.

The Board concluded that an election question asking the voters for additional tax dollars is not appropriate at this time.

Director Cook moved to approve the Election Resolution as presented. Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.

POSTING OF MEETING NOTICES

Director Cook moved to approve the Public Notice Posting Locations. Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN


Director Licciardi stated that he would like to see Director Scott Proper take over as Chairperson of the Board of Directors since his term would be ending in May 2006. He feels that Director Proper is working hard at gaining good relations with the Town of Vail and feels it would be appropriate to make him Chairperson of the Board of Directors. Director Proper enthusiastically accepted the appointment. 

Director Hansen made a motion for Director Proper to become Chairperson of the Board of Directors. Director Hall seconded. Approved unanimously.  

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· Brent and Jennifer Redman’s twin girls, who were born prematurely, are doing well and are being moved to a hospital closer to their home, which is a sign of tremendous progress. 
· Dobson Arena had been published with high remarks in USA Hockey Magazine as a host arena for a Youth Hockey Camp.

· Vail maps which include a VRD advertisement and directions to VRD facilities were distributed for the Board to look over. Maps are distributed at all hotels, restaurants, bus stops, and store locations.  These maps provide a good source of publicity for the VRD. 
· Our logo, facilities and web site are also located on the VVTCB (Vail Valley Tourism and Convention Bureau) web site.
· The VRD has partnered with the Town of Vail in a Communication Plan, headed by Ms. Jamie Wilson. Ms. Wilson’s first task is to help us put together a Communication Plan to better reach the community with the positive things that we are doing. 
Ms. Wilson presented a preliminary communications plan to the Board. She feels that the number one priority of the plan is to get the Vail Recreation District name out to the community regarding programs, classes, events, etc. The other major areas the plan will focus on is gaining credibility with the community as well as additional awareness.  The first step in the process is the publication of an annual report on the Districts finances and programming accomplishments over the past year.
The Board agreed that an annual report should be published in the local paper on how well the Vail Recreation District did for the 2005 year. She stated that she will work with staff to gather as much information as possible to allow for a great publication.  
Director Hansen asked when the annual report would be out and Ms. Wilson stated that she would like to get it out Presidents weekend, due to the fact that there are so many second homeowners and other outside visitors in Town. 
BOARD MEMBER INPUT

Director Hansen stated that she had heard very positive publicity on the Youth Services, School’s Out program. One customer complimented to her the tremendous levels of service received from staff. Director Hansen was very pleased to hear such a positive response.
Director Proper stated that the Santa’s Workshop was well attended. Millennium Bank hosted the Santa’s Workshop on Friday afternoons for four weeks and the kids were able to take part in a bank tour as well.

ADJOURNMENT

Director Hansen motioned to adjourn at 7:00 p.m. Director Proper
seconded. Approved unanimously.

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Director Hansen made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Hall seconded.  Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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